Kristin’s Class Homework

February 12, 2007 Clara Barton Open School 763-533-1092 763-533-1092

*********************************************************************


Dear Families,

What is the best day of the school year (for kids?)  Opinions vary, of course, but many say Valentine’s Day!  We will have a little party on Wednesday afternoon, and would like some juice boxes and cookies or cupcakes for 25.  Can anyone help?  We are making origami Valentine holders this year, so you don’t need to send shoeboxes.  (If you sent them already, thanks! They’ll be put to another good use.)


Make sure to send a valentine for each child in the class.  If you lost your list, I have attached a new one to the email version of this letter.  If you’re not getting the email, email me!  It’s the best way to get on the list.
Conferences


By my count, we have 21 conferences done!  I’ll be calling you early this week if you haven’t had yours to set a time.  There’s no rush- it’s just that I really like conferences and have thoroughly enjoyed each one so far.  

Book Clubs


We have carefully reviewed all feedback, met with Steve to get his input, and will be ready to send your book choices and improved bookclub format on Wednesday.  Watch for:  a faster pace, more flexibility and less writing to do at home.  Thanks for all of your help!

Robin’s Dance Classes


So far we have learned dances from Japan, Taiwan and Russia.  I hear the kids singing the songs at odd times, and they are asking to do the dances during choice time!  It’s a success!  

Stories from Asia


We read lots of folktales from Japan last week, and practiced a simple book report format.  This week we’ll look at some beautiful Hmong story cloths and do more reading from various Asian cultures. 
In math…
 We’ll continue to introduce origami patterns, and will be looking at symmetrical patterns from Laos.  They’re heart-shaped!  Second graders are also enjoying exploring the idea of multiplication with arrays.  First graders are making beautiful stair step patterns that help solidify addition facts.  

A Long Weekend!


Don’t forget, there is no school on Friday or Monday.  There will be three short weeks in a row, so we are planning to have spelling tests anyway.  Have fun! 

